
MINUTES FROM THE AUGUST 15, 2024 MEETING OF THE GREEN SPRING COMMISSION 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:13 pm by Mayor John Morton. In attendance were City 

Commissioners Stuart Ries and Chris von Allmen. City Clerk Caryl Conklin, and City Resident Mike Faith 

were also present. City Attorney Chip Hayward, Commissioners Trevor Cravens and Josh Combs were 

absent. 

 

Commissioner Ries moved to approve the July meeting minutes, and Commissioner von Allmen 

seconded the motion. July meeting minutes were approved unanimously.   

 

 The Security Report was emailed and contained no significant events. 

 

BEAUTIFICATION, Commissioner Chris von Allmen 

• Installation of Signage at city entrances was performed by B Sign Group 

• Discussed fall plantings with ProTurf. In efforts to reduce costs and increase useful life, going with 
pansies this year versus mums. 

• General Condition of all plants and grass is the best it has been in years!  

• ¼ of water budget has been spent. 
 

FINANCE, Commissioner Stuart Ries 

Income for July was $4398.14.  Expenses for July were $13,734.64. Major July expenses included Trash 

Collection ($7383.00) and Electricity ($1384.05). 

 

2023 Taxes: 2 tax bills are outstanding.   

 

TRANSPORTATION, Commissioner Trevor Cravens 

Reached out to plowing and salt service from last year and they said they would be putting out contracts 

in early October.  

There are some requests for traffic counts.  Thank you to Chris and Stuart for looking into this.  
  
CITY SERVICES, Commissioner Josh Combs 

No report 

 

OLD BUSINESS 
Conversion of Deed of Restrictions to City Ordinances: Commissioners began discussion of converting 
deeds to ordinances. Ultimately will need City Attorney Hayward to weigh in on details before action is 
taken. Topics discussed: 

• Fence ordinance  

• Sign Placement  

• Environmental nuisances  

• Easements  

• Trash collection  

• Pet Nuisance  
 

NEW BUSINESS 
There was no new business. 
 
Commissioner von Allmen moved to adjourn the meeting, and Commissioner Ries seconded the motion. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:53 pm. The next Commissioners meeting will be held on September 19, 
2024 at Old National Bank. 
 


